DRAFT                    MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL
              MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 8 JUNE 2015

AT 7:00 PM IN THE MOOT HALL
               Present:              Cllr Kiff -  Mayor, took the Chair 

                                          Cllr Bond


Cllr Cox







                                       Cllr Digby


Cllr Fellowes









                                       Cllr Fox


Cllr Jones








 


   Cllr Osben


Cllr Palmer





 


   Cllr Stedman

Cllr Walker






                                       Cllr Worster
               There were three members of the public present, in addition to Cllr Smith – SCC, Cllrs Haworth-Culf 

 
 and M. Jones - SCDC and PCSO Terry Barrow from the Leiston and Aldeburgh SNT.

1.
Apologies:  There were no apologies.
2.
Councillors’ Declaration of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

3.
To Approve the Draft Minutes of the Council meeting held on 13 April 2015.


Minutes of the Council meeting held on 13 April 2015 were APPROVED. The Minutes 
were duly signed. 

4.
SCC report and Correspondence


Cllr Smith delivered a brief report (see Appendix One) and invited questions from Cllrs.



Cllr Fellowes asked a number of questions relating to the road closures that Suffolk County 
Council had put in place for the Women's Cycle Tour day. Both Cllr Smith and Cllr Haworth-
Culf explained the nature of the rolling road blocks and the closures that had been agreed, 
outlining the alternate free parking arrangements that had been made for people whose vehicles 
were temporarily displaced. Cllr Fellowes also requested clarification around the role of the 
marshals and expressed concern about members of the public moving safety barriers in order to 
gain access to certain areas of the town.


5.
SCDC Report and Correspondence
    

Cllr Maureen Jones gave the report on behalf of herself and Cllr Haworth-Culf (see 
Appendix Two). 


Cllr Cox asked that the cost of the vandalism to the newly refurbished toilets on Fort Green 
was known in order that it could be reported in the local press.


Cllr Fellowes requested an update on Fantasia, which she had noticed didn't feature on the  
SCDC enforcement list. Cllr Haworth-Culf reported that the owner of the property has 
agreed to lower the wall and trellis and paint the property, but it was understood that he 
wouldn't be submitting a planning application. It was also believed that the property was due 
to feature on a forthcoming television programme. 


Cllr Bond commented that amongst 
others, the Aldeburgh Society had expressed their 
concerns about the lack of action and Cllr Worster urged the District Cllrs to encourage 
SCDC to take more responsive action to matters of property enforcement. Cllr Fellowes 
was 
disappointed that no action  being taken and was also concerned about the decision to 
merge the North and South Area Development Committees to form a Planning Committee. 


Cllr Fox was also concerned that community/local involvement in planning matters is by-
passed as a consequence of this action by SCDC.


6.
Police Report


PCSO Terry Barrow delivered this month's report on behalf the SNT team (see 

 

Appendix Three).


Cllr Kiff was thanked for his involvement in the recent SNT Fun Day on King's Field which 

Cllr Walker pointed out was a fabulous event which was well supported. He went on to 


comment that he was surprised the local fire service was not represented. PCSO Barrow and 

the wider SNT team are aware of this and will be contacting the local fire brigade.




Clarification was requested from Cllr Stedman about the date of the next Priorities meeting 

and it was agreed the confirmed date would be reported back to the Town Clerk.

7.
PUBLIC FORUM

The Mayor suspended Standing Orders to invite questions from the public gallery. 

A resident requested that the Neighbourhood Watch information is added to the ATC 
website which the Town Clerk agreed to action.


He also asked Cllr Smith to ensure that an annual programme of weed-killing along grass 
verges and roadsides was undertaken as there were a number of areas that looked unsightly 
and overgrown.. Cllr Smith will report back on this matter.


There were no further questions from the Public Gallery for Cllrs this month and so the 
Mayor 
reinstated Standing Orders.


The District Cllrs left to attend another meeting.


COMMITTEES REPORTS:

Cllr Kiff suggested that the RESOLUTIONS were determined for all Committees to then 
enable the Chair to deliver the report. This was then actioned.
8a.
PROPERTY & FINANCE 
8ai)
Report from Chair of Property & Finance

Rugby - Cllrs Cox and Jones are chairing a joint meeting with the Rugby and Rifle clubs 
tomorrow to agree the outstanding issues associated with use of the Scout Hut.


Sports Week – the working group is hoping to finalise the programme before the next 
progress meeting on Friday 12 June.  

Potholes/ resurfacing – a tender document was issued and meetings have taken place with 
three contractors. Quotes are due to be submitted by 12 June.  This will enable a 
recommendation to be brought to the next Committee meeting. 

Cllr Palmer left the Council Chamber momentarily.
        8aii)    RESOLUTION to APPROVE that Cllr Jones is appointed as Chair of the Property & Finance 


    Committee 2015/16.




    PROPOSED by Cllr Bond. SECONDED by Cllr Cox.
 
           11 In Favour



 

0 Against


 

0 Abstentions




CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

      8aiii)  
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that Cllr Cox is appointed as Deputy Chair of the Property & 

         Finance Committee 2015/16.





PROPOSED by Cllr Jones. SECONDED by Cllr Digby.
 

11 In Favour



 

0 Against

 

0 Abstentions




CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
      
8b.       SERVICES
     
8bi)
Report from Chair of Services


 

Cllr Fox explained that she was looking forward to working with fellow Cllrs on a wide range 
of projects within this Committee and would be circulating a paper which outlined the 
responsibilities that individual Cllrs would hold.




 
8bii)  RESOLUTION to APPROVE that Cllr Fox is appointed as Chair of the Services Committee 
2015/16.





PROPOSED by Cllr Jones. SECONDED by Cllr Digby.
 

11 In Favour




 

0 Against



 

0 Abstentions




CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

  8biii)  
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that Cllr Stedman is appointed as Deputy Chair of the Services 

         Committee 2015/16.





PROPOSED by Cllr Cox. SECONDED by Cllr Digby.
 

11 In Favour

 

0 Against

 

0 Abstentions
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

 
8d.
PLANNING



            8di)   
Report from the Chair of Planning


 

Cllr Worster confirmed there would be a Planning Committee meeting the following day

 

and felt that a number of the issues he wished to report upon had already been covered by 

 

the District Cllrs.





            8dii)  RESOLUTION to APPROVE that Cllr Worster is appointed as Chair of the Planning 



                      Committee 2015/16.




   PROPOSED by Cllr Cox. SECONDED by Cllr Stedman
 
          11 In Favour


 
 
0 Against


 

0 Abstentions




CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

      8diii)  
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that Cllr Bond is appointed as Deputy Chair of the Planning

         Committee 2015/16.





PROPOSED by Cllr Worster. SECONDED by Cllr Cox.
 

11 In Favour


 

0 Against



 

0 Abstentions






                       CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

 

Cllr Palmer returned to the Council Chamber.



            



 
8e.
GRANTS AND REQUESTS





             8ei)
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC make a donation of £500 to support the work of the 


                        Jubilee Hall; specifically for this autumn's production of 'The Drummer Boy of Waterloo.'



 

PROPOSED by Cllr Stedman.  SECONDED by Cllr Fox.
 

12 In Favour


 

0 Against

 

0 Abstentions






                       
 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY



 

 
9.
Representatives’ Reports.
· Cllr Jones had attended a AC&ST Trustees meeting on the 30 April.  Key issues were the latest stock-take and the financial report ahead of the AGM, both showing improvements. It was agreed that ATC and the CMG  to jointly look at improving the car park capacity together with their ideas on garden improvements. The Chair announced her intention to resign at the AGM, due to a conflict of interests. As deputy chair, Cllr Jones will be covering the role until the next Trust meeting on 16 July when the new Chair and Deputy will be elected.



Cllrs Digby and Jones attended the AGM on Thursday 21 May, where reports were 

made by OGS Trading and the Management Group. The financial outcome for last 

year was an improvement on the previous year. Whilst this is good, there is still some 

way to go. The first four month's turnover this year is also showing an increase over 

the previous year. 

· Cllr Jones also attended the Aldeburgh Society committee meeting on 18 May.  Much of the meeting was in relation to planning for their forthcoming AGM, which is scheduled for Thursday 11 June. Regarding the Conservation area report, it was confirmed that Robert Scrimgeour from SCDC has agreed to visit to discuss at a joint meeting with ATC and the date of this meeting is to be confirmed. The Aldeburgh Society is concerned and have objected to the planning applications at Wyndham House and the garage conversion to a holiday let on Springfield Rd.  They are very keen to work with ATC to maximise influence on applications given the proposed changes to Development control committees and delegated powers.
· Cllr Cox reported that Aldeburgh United Charities had finally received the monies from 2014's Moules & Boules event hosted by The White Lion.

· Cllr Fellowes had chaired the AGM of the Sizewell Stakeholders Group and would ensure the minutes were sent to the Town Clerk when they were completed.

· Cllr Worster had attended a forum organised by Aldeburgh Patient Participation Group on the support required for older people in the community.

10. Town Clerk’s Report
 
The Town Clerk began by reminding Cllrs to complete their on-line register of interests for 
submission to SCDC. She also asked those Cllrs who hadn't completed their expenses (which 
was a Nil return) to do so prior to leaving the meeting.


Confirmation had been received in writing from the Police and Crime Commissioner, Tim 
Passmore that the sale of the Leiston Road Police Station site was nearing completion with 
Flagship Housing taking ownership of the area. It is understood they have plans to build a 
number of one and two-bedroomed units, together with an undetermined  number of open-
market houses. However, any development would be subject to planning application. The 
Town Clerk also reported she was in discussion with SCDC to ensure that as and when the 
affordable housing was available, it was allocated to local people who could demonstrate local 
need.

10a)
To approve the Annual Return for the Year ended March 2015

Information had been presented to Cllrs and the Town Clerk explained that the return had been         
verified by the Internal Auditors and RBS. The Town Clerk thanked Cllr Jones for her support 
in the process.


RESOLUTION to APPROVE the Annual Return for the Year ended March 2015.


PROPOSED by Cllr Worster. SECONDED by Cllr Fox.


12 In Favour

 

0 Against

 

0 Abstentions
              
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
10ai)
Co-option of Councillors

An email had been previously circulated to all Cllrs which explained that former Cllr, 
Andrew Harris wished to play an active role as a Cllr and had put himself forward as a co-
opted member. This was accepted by Cllrs.


              11.        Mayor’s Notes.


 


Cllr Kiff had represented ATC at several functions and meetings during the past month, 
including;
· 13 May – Meeting with Town Clerk and  RBS re: Year end accounts.

· 13 May – Meeting of Aldeburgh United Charities 

· 14 May – Meeting with organisers and Suffolk Coastal District Council regarding the  Women's Cycle Tour 

· 17 May – Mayor's Sunday Civic Parade

· 19 May – Attended a public meeting with the Police & Crime Commissioner for Suffolk, Tim Passmore 

· 20 May – Attended the Charity Auction for the Women's Cycle Tour held at Thorpeness Country Club

· 21 May – Took part in the media bike ride to promote the Women's Cycle Tour 

· 21 May –  Attended a forum organised by Aldeburgh Patient Participation Group

· 21 May – Attended the AGM of  Aldeburgh Library.

· 21 May – Attended the AGM of the Sandlings Safer Cycling Campaign at the Long Shop Museum.

· 24 May – Attended the Friends of Leiston Airfield Annual Service of remembrance & thanksgiving at the Cakes & Ales Park

· 29 May – Attended a meeting of the Town Plan Group  - regarding the presentation of the Neighbourhood Plan proposal

· 30 May –  Opened the SNT Police Fun Day and presented prizes.

· 4 June – Attended the final meeting of the organisers of the Women's Cycle Tour 

· 8 June – Attended funeral of Philomena Harris

12.
Correspondence

There was no correspondence to report this month.



13.
Gifts and/or Hospitality Received by Councillors

Cllrs had nothing to report this month.


14.
Items to pay – details had been previously circulated to Cllrs.


All payments were PROPOSED FOR APPROVAL.

PROPOSED by Cllr Jones. SECONDED by Cllr Digby. 

12 In Favour 

0 Against


0 Abstentions


CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
   There being nothing further to discuss the meeting ended at 8.10 pm.
